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The Hon Mark Vaile MP
Deputy Prime Minister

Minister for Trade
Leaderof TheNationals

1 3 SEP 2006

Dr AndrewSouthcottMP
Chair
JointStandingCommitteeonTreaties
ParliamentHouse
CANBERRA ACT 2600

DearDr Southcott

Thankyou for yourletterof 16 August2006 concerningtheExchangeofLettersconstituting
an AgreementbetweentheGovernmentof Australiaandthe GovernmentofNew Zealandto
AmendArticle 3 oftheAustraliaNew ZealandCloserEconomicRelationsTradeAgreement
(ANZCERTA) of28 March 1983.

As you areaware,the Minister for Industry,Tourism and Resources,JanMacfarlaneand I
announcedon 3 February2006that new Rulesof Origin (ROG) would be adoptedunder
ANZCERTA. The newANZCERTA ROGarethe resultof a lengthyandrigorousprocess,
including a comprehensivestudy by the Productivity Commission,detailed negotiations
betweenthe Australian and New ZealandGovernmentsand extensiveconsultationswith
AustralianandNew Zealandindustry.

TheAustralianandNew ZealandGovernments,andindustryon bothsidesoftheTasmanare
ofthe view thattheproposedadoptionofnewANZCERTA ROGbasedona changeof tariff
classificationapproachwill bring significantbenefitsto trans-Tasmantradeby reducingcosts
for businessandsimplifying the rules. Any changesto thenew arrangementswould require
theagreementoftheAustralianandNew ZealandGovernmentsandfurtherconsultationswith
Australianindustry.

I note the advice in your letter that Albright & Wilson (Australia) Limited hasmade
representationsto the Committeerequestingthat the current ANZCERTA regional value
content-basedrule for tariff category3402.20(washingpreparationsforretail sale)beapplied
exclusivelyduring the 5-year grandfatheringperiodproposedunder the new ANZCERTA
ROG. Thecompanyhasmadesimilar representationsto me.
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In orderto respondto the CommitteeandthecompanyI havesoughtadvicefrom theIndustry
Minister, Mr Macfarlane,on the issuesraisedand whetherthose issuescould potentially
negativelyaffect otherAustraliancompaniesthat havetradecontractswith New Zealand
companies.OnceI havethat advice,I will provideadetailedreplyto yourletter.

Yourssincerely

MARK VAILE


